
 
 
 
 

RESOLUTION 10-06 
 
 
A RESOLUTION SETTING ELECTRICAL POWER RATES FOR ALL CLASSES OF 
CUSTOMERS RECEIVING ELECTRICAL POWER FROM THE HYRUM CITY 
MUNICIPAL POWER SYSTEM. 
 
 WHEREAS, on January 6, 1994, the Hyrum City Council passed 
and posted an ordinance adopting the Hyrum City Municipal Code, 
a recodification of municipal ordinances encompassing the 
Revised Ordinances of Hyrum City and ordinances adopted through 
July 15, 1993; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Title 13 of the Hyrum City Municipal Code provides 
for the operation and maintenance of public utility services, 
including culinary water, wastewater, irrigation water, and 
electrical power; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Chapter 13.16 of Title 13 specifically sets forth 
those regulations governing operation of the municipal 
electrical power system, including the establishment of service 
rate schedules and related fees; and 
 
 WHEREAS, after careful review of industry trends and 
performance of the city’s electric utility along with needs for 
capital and operational reserves, the City Council has 
determined that prudent action requires adjustment of user rates 
for most classes of electric utility customers receiving energy 
from Hyrum City’s distribution system. 
  
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of 
Hyrum, Cache County, Utah, as follows: 
 
1.  The following classes of service and service schedules are 
hereby adopted as the schedule of rates to be charged users of 
the municipal electrical system: 
 
RESIDENTIAL SERVICE 
 
A. General Application. 
 
This schedule is for alternating current, single-phase electric 
service supplied at approximately 120 or 240 volts through one 
kilowatt-hour meter at a single point of delivery for all 
service required on the premises for residential purposes, at 
any point on the City's interconnected system (except Blacksmith 
Fork Canyon) where there are facilities of adequate capacity. 
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When there is more than one dwelling unit or apartment in a 
single building, the electrical wiring shall be arranged to 
allow separate metering of each unit or apartment; or the charge 
for service will be computed by multiplying the minimum charges 
by the maximum number of dwelling or apartment units that may be 
served. 
 
When a portion of a dwelling is used regularly for business, 
professional or other gainful purposes and fifty percent (50%) 
or more of the electrical energy is used for residential 
purposes, the premises shall be subject to this  or other 
residential rate schedule.  If fifty percent (50%) or more of 
the electrical energy supplied to the premises is used for other 
than residential purposes, the premises may be classified as 
nonresidential and the appropriate rate schedule applied.  
However, if wiring is arranged to allow for separate metering of 
residential and commercial or industrial consumption, this 
schedule will be applied to the residential portion of 
electrical power service. 
 
B. Monthly Billing 
 
   Customer Charge: 
 $ 3.00 per service connection 
 
   Energy Charge: 
 $ .084560 per kWh for the first 500 kWh 
       .110295 per kWh for the next 250 kWh 
       .137648 per kWh for all over 750 kWh 
 
   Minimum:  The monthly customer charge plus appropriate power 
and energy charges. 
 
RESIDENTIAL - BLACKSMITH FORK CANYON 
 
A. General Application. 
 
This schedule is for alternating current, single-phase electric 
service supplied at approximately 120 or 240 volts through one 
kilowatt-hour meter at a single point of delivery for all 
service required on the premises for residential purposes, at 
any point on the City's interconnected system located in 
Blacksmith Fork Canyon (beginning at the City's easternmost 
corporate boundary) where there are facilities of adequate 
capacity. 
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When there is more than one dwelling unit or apartment in a 
single building, the electrical wiring shall be arranged to 
allow separate metering of each unit or apartment; or the charge 
for service will be computed by multiplying the minimum charges 
by the maximum number of dwelling or apartment units that may be 
served. 
 
When a portion of a dwelling is used regularly for business, 
professional or other gainful purposes and fifty percent (50%) 
or more of the electrical energy is used for residential 
purposes, the premises shall be subject to this or other 
residential rate schedule.  If fifty percent (50%) or more of 
the electrical energy supplied to the premises is used for other 
than residential purposes, the premises may be classified as 
nonresidential and the appropriate rate schedule applied.  
However, if wiring is arranged to allow for separate metering of 
residential and commercial or industrial consumption, this 
schedule will be applied to the residential portion of 
electrical power service. 
 
B. Monthly Billing 
 
   Customer Charge: 
 $ 4.50 per service connection 
 
   Energy Charge: 
 $ .126840 per kWh for the first 500 kWh 
       .137869 per kWh for the next 250 kWh 
       .172060 per kWh for all over 750 kWh 
 
   Minimum:  The monthly customer charge plus appropriate power 
and energy charges. 
 
SMALL COMMERCIAL (UNDER 35 KW) 
 
A. General Application 
 
This schedule is for alternating current, single or three-phase 
nonresidential electric service supplied at the City's available 
voltage at a single point of delivery through a demand or other 
type of metering installation for all service required on the 
premises by customers with a power requirement not greater than 
thirty-five (35) kW. 
 
B.  Monthly Billing 
 
   Customer Charge: 
 $ 3.00 per service connection 
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   Power Charge: 
 $ 8.00 per kW for all kW over 5 kW 
 
   Energy Charge: 
 $ .097750 per kWh first 1,500 kWh 
 $ .051750 per kWh for all over 1,500 kWh 
 
   Minimum: The monthly customer charge plus appropriate power 
and energy charges. 
 
   Power Factor:  This rate is based on the customer maintaining 
at all times a power factor of ninety percent (90%) lagging, or 
higher, as determined by measurement.  If the average power 
factor is found to be less than ninety percent (90%) lagging, 
the power as recorded by the City's meter will be increased by 
three quarters (3/4) of one percent (1%) for each one percent 
(1%) that the power factor is less than ninety percent (90%). 
 
   Power: The kW as shown by or computed from the readings of 
the City's meter for the fifteen (15) minute period of 
customer's greatest use during the month, adjusted for power 
factor as specified, determined to the nearest kW. 
 
LARGE COMMERCIAL (OVER 35 KW 
 
A. General Application 
 
This schedule is for alternating current, single or three-phase 
non-residential electric service supplied at the City's 
available voltage, but less than 46,0~00 volts, at a single 
point of delivery through a demand or other type of metering 
installation for all service required on the premises by 
customers with a power requirement that exceeds thirty-five (35) 
kW during seven (7) of any continuous twelve (12) month period. 
 
B. Monthly Billing 
 
   Customer Charge: 
 $ 6.00 per service connection 
 
   Power Charge: 
 $ 8.00 per kW for all kW over 5 kW 
 
   Energy Charge: 
 $ .062500 for the first 50,000 kWh 
     $ .048750 for all additional kWh 
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   Minimum: The monthly customer charge plus appropriate 
power and energy charges. 
 
   Power Factor:  This rate is based on the customer maintaining 
at all times a power factor of ninety percent (90%) lagging, or 
higher, as determined by measurement.  If the average power 
factor is found to be less than ninety percent (90%) lagging, 
the power as recorded by the City's meter will be increased by 
three-quarters (3/4) of one percent (1%) for each one percent 
(1%) that the power factor is less than ninety percent (90%). 
 
   Power:  The kW as shown by or computed from the readings of 
the City's meter for the fifteen (15) minute period of customers 
greatest use during the month, adjusted for power factor as 
specified, determined to the nearest kW. 
 
INDUSTRIAL 
 
A. General Application 
 
This schedule is for alternating current, three-phase electric 
service supplied at approximately 46,000 volts, at a single 
point of delivery through a demand or other type of metering 
installation. 
 
B. Monthly Billing 
 
   Customer Charge: 
 $ 196.58 per service connection 
 
   Power and Energy Charge:  Five percent over city’s blended 
cost for power, energy, transmission, administrative costs, etc. 
plus such surcharge as required and approved by the City 
Council.  Current surcharge is $.005 of all kWh consumed. 
 
   Minimum:  The monthly customer charge plus appropriate power 
and energy charges. 
 
   Power Factor: This rate is based on the customer maintaining 
at all times a power factor of ninety percent (90%) lagging, or 
higher, as determined by measurement.  If the average power 
factor is found to be less than ninety percent (90%) lagging, 
the power as recorded by the City's meter will be increased by 
three-quarters (3/4) of one percent (1%) for each one percent 
(1%) that the power factor is less than ninety percent (90%). 
 
   Power:  The kW as shown by or computed from the readings of 
the City's meter for the fifteen (15) minute Period of 



Resolution 01-01 
Page 6 
 
 
customer's greatest use during the month, adjusted for power 
factor as specified, determined to the nearest kW. 
 
TEMPORARY SERVICE 
 
A. General Application 
 
This schedule is for alternating current, single-phase electric 
service supplied at approximately 120 or 240 volts through one 
kilowatt-hour meter at a single point of delivery for all 
separately metered service required on the premises for 
temporary purposes, such as construction, at any point on the 
City's interconnected system (except Blacksmith Fork Canyon) 
where there are facilities of adequate capacity, The City 
reserves the right to determine the length of time that use of a 
temporary service is permitted. 
 
B. Monthly Billing 
 
   Customer charge: 
 $ 4.00 per service connection 
 
   Energy charge: 
 $ .110295 per kWh for all kWh 
 
   Minimum: 
 $ 20.00 for single-phase service 
 
2.  This resolution shall become effective upon adoption and the 
rate schedules contained herein shall apply to all subsequent 
electrical power billings. 
 
 ADOPTED AND PASSED by the Hyrum City Council this _______ 
day of ___________________, 2010. 
 
       HYRUM CITY CORP. 
 
 
 
       By:_______________________ 
                                      Dean Howard 
          Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
 
____________________________ 
Stephanie Fricke 
City Recorder 
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